
Town Board meeting                December 1, 2015 
 
The town board meeting was called order at 7:50pm following the Budget Hearing and Special Meeting 
of the Electors. All board members were present. 
 

The minutes from the November 3rd town board meeting were read.  A motion was made by Kirchner 
to approve the minutes as read, seconded by Mulder. 
 

There were no public concerns. 
 

State Representative Steve Doyle attended the meeting to present Wisconsin Blue books,  to provide a 
legislative update and to respond to questions from those in attendance. 
 

Board formally adopted the 2016 Consolidated Budget as it had been presented during the Budget 
Hearing. Motion to adopt made by Kirchner, seconded by Mulder. 
 

Roads: 
- The TRID application for Davis Creek road will be amended to modify the job from reconstruction to 
reconditioning, as it was determined that the curves do not require as much work as initially expected.   
It has also been determined that some of the landowners will be asked to provide limited temporary 
easements so that drainage issues can be addressed. 
 

- The supply of salt/sand for winter road should be adequate; screenings are being mixed with the sand 
from the Paisley Sand pit. 
 

- La Crosse County Highway Department has indicated that they will not be able to help with the needed 
repairs on M. Olson  Road. They suggested that we contact Kammel Construction. 
 

Solid Waste: 
- The cost to dispose of mattresses and box springs at the landfill is $15.00 each 
- The ramp access to the recycle dumpster has been modified making it longer with less slope, expanded 
metal added and the treads spaced farther apart so there will be less accumulation of the sand on it. 
The last five feet of the ramp can be folded up when not in use. 
 

Emergency Services: 
- The Fire Department is going to test the use of software that allows them to receive pages outside the 
page area. 
 

Board reviewed Operator License application for April Norton. Motion to approve her application made 
by Kirchner, seconded by Hesse. No action on Merrysa Magara has she failed to provide proof of having 
resolved the outstanding charges on her record.  
 

The Treasurer’s report was reviewed.  A motion made by Kirchner to approve receipts 205007 through 
205008, seconded by Mulder. 
 

The township checks were reviewed. A motion was made by Kirchner to approve township checks 
#19762 through #19784 and the EFTS. Seconded by Hesse. 
 

The following election inspectors were appointed for a two-year term from January 1, 2016 to 
December 31, 2017: Kay Timm, Artis Aasen, Barb Loken, Colleen Hoeth, Keith Valiquette, Lynn 
Valiquette, Rita Cox and Julie Kish. Motion to approve their appointment by Kirchner, seconded by 
Mulder.  
 

Motion to adjourn at 9:05pm by Mulder, seconded by Kirchner. 


